Information Regarding Syncronys SoftRAM95





Recently, there have been questions regarding a third-party utility from Syncronys Software called SoftRAM95. The purpose of this document is to answer those questions about SoftRAM95 and the ‘Designed for Windows 95’ logo.








Is SoftRAM95 an authorized ‘Designed For Windows 95’ logo (the “Logo”) licensee?


No.  Syncronys is not authorized to use the Logo with respect to any  product, advertisement, or marketing materials.  They may also not claim to have the Logo.  Microsoft informed Syncronys of this on October 25.





Was Syncronys ever licensed to use the Logo on SoftRAM95 or any other product?


No.





Why did Microsoft not license Syncronys the Logo for SoftRAM95?


Syncronys failed to comply with the required terms and conditions for licensing the Logo.  





How did Syncronys get the artwork for the logo for their box?


We don’t know.  In fact, the artwork they used does not abide by the logo usage terms.





Where can individuals check the most recent list of products which have received the ‘Designed for Windows 95’ logo?


We maintain a list of products which have received the license to carry the ‘Designed for Windows 95’ logo on http//:www.microsoft.com/windows/thirdparty.  This list gets updated regularly.





What does logo testing involve?


Among other factors, the Logo-testing process tests for architectural compatibility with Windows 95 - i.e. 32-bitness; long-filename support; install & uninstall under Windows 95, integration with the registry, etc.





Doesn’t this situation with Syncronys question the validity and usefulness of the Windows 95 logo?


No.  First, Microsoft never granted Syncronys the Logo for SoftRAM95.  Second, the Logo is designed to indicate a certain level of architectural compatibility.  It is up to vendors to produce quality products and customers to determine the product which best meets their needs.  





There have been allegations that Syncronys copied Microsoft beta code.  Is this true?


This is true.  Syncronys used, without permission, beta code from a Microsoft virtual device driver- DYNAPAGE.VXD - in their product.  This virtual device driver was delivered by Microsoft in the beta of the Windows 95 Software Developers Kit.





What actions has Microsoft taken for these issues?


Microsoft issued Syncronys a cease and desist letter demanding that Syncronys  stop shipping the copied code and stop using the Windows 95 logo.  Syncronys agreed to take the corrective actions demanded in the letter.





Will Syncronys be licensed to use the Logo with respect to SoftRAM95 in the future?


This depends largely upon Syncronys’ cooperation with respect to their infringement of Microsoft intellectual property rights.  Microsoft is working with Syncronys to resolve the issues and will reconsider allowing Syncronys to use the Logo when the issues are resolved to Microsoft’s satisfaction.





What will happen if/when Syncronys releases an updated version?


Syncronys may submit  their new product for logo testing and compliance at that time.


